
 

The Newsletter 
 

Essendon Historical Society Inc 

Established 1970 

Moonee Ponds Courthouse Museum 

768-770 Mt Alexander Rd, Moonee Ponds 3039 

 
Inc No A0017240P  

ABN No  

33 706 980 895 

Issue No 244 FebñMarch 2018       EHS is affiliated with the Royal Historical Society of Victoria  Telephone 9370 4607

CONTENTS  

Presidentõs Report     page  2 

Tour of the C.S.L. Site (Parkville)  page  2 

Post Restoration Planning  by Mary Cahill page  3 

Restoration Works   by Mary Cahill  page  4 

Dr Sam Merrifield  by Virginia Noonan pages 5-7 

Our New Life Member (Marilyn Kenny) page  7 

Australia Day Breakfast Report   page  7 

Our Giant Neighbourñthe Gasholder in 

Moreland Road, Pascoe Vale 

ñby Peter Willoughby    pages 8-11 

New Members     page  12 

Christmas Hamper Prizes    page  12 

Coming Events     page  12 

E.H.S. Contact Details    page  12 

 

595 days after the Fire (12 February 2018, after the Completion of Stage 1 of the  Courthouse Recovery)  

Photo: Bob Chalmers 



Page 2 

                      Essendon Historical Society NewsletterñIssue No. 244   FebruaryñMarchñ2018 

 

 

A Happy New Year to all Members, 

I hope that you all had an enjoyable break over Christmas/

New Year and you are looking forward to 2018. This, like 

the year just past, will present many challenges for the   

Essendon Historical Society as we move into Stage 2 of the 

Courthouse Restoration. The restoration of the interior of 

the Courtroom will take twelve months to complete and 

we anticipate that we will be able to move back into our 

headquarters in early 2019, but in the meantime there will 

be many important decisions that will need to be made as 

to how we will operate in the future. Our Secretary, Mary, 

has outlined these in several reports on the following 

pages. 

We finished the year with a most enjoyable Christmas 

function held at the Gannawarra Centre on December 14th 

with 39 members in attendance. The highlight of this 

happy evening was the presentation of Life Membership to 

Marilyn Kenny for her wonderful contribution to the EHS. 

Congratulations Marilyn, and thank you for your valuable 

service over many years. Thank you also to Julie and Terry 

Scott for organising the dinner for us.     

I greatly appreciate the support of the members who     

assisted me in holding two Street Stalls in Puckle Street in 

mid December. We raised a total of $1,303 from the sale of 

our publications and also gained three new members as a 

result of the exercise. 

Moonee Valley Librarian, Julia Marshall, and I, submitted 

an application for Museum Australiaõs òRoving Curator 

Programó for 2018 and we learnt late in the year that this 

had been successful. Michelle Summerton and I will be 

working with Julia and other Library Staff members to  

develop skills in designing and setting up displays which 

will prove to be of great value to both us and the MV    

Libraries. Thank you Julia for the work you put in to the 

application.  

Elaine Brogan, John Hills, Judy Maddigan and I continue 

to represent the EHS on the Anzac Centenary Committee 

which will now be focussing on the celebration of the    

Centenary of the end of the Great War. The Committee 

has coordinated many activities in relation to WWI over 

the past three years using Commonwealth Funds and 

Council Support. 

We were very grateful to be the recipients of a donation of 

$3000 from the Rotary Club of Essendon North through 

the Australia Day Breakfast, and will benefit further 

through an OnLine Footy Tipping Competition being  

conducted by them. Thank you to the Rotary Club for 

making us the beneficiary of your activities.   

The Moonee Valley Festival will be held at Queens Park on 

Sunday, February 25th (10 am to 5 pm). We are setting up 

a stall and would like to see many of you on that day.   

Our first meeting for 2018 will be held at òWindy Hilló on 

Tuesday, February 27th and will take the form of a òShow 

and Telló Night. Members are asked to bring along an item 

of interest that they would like to share with others. There 

will also be some short video clips screened. Come along at 

6.00 pm and share some time with us at the Bistro before 

the meeting. I look forward to seeing you there. 

       Bob Chalmers 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Street Stall in Puckle Street  photo: Emma Thege 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  

TOUR OF C.S.L. SITE (PARKVILLE)  

In 2017, CSL (formerly the Commonwealth Serum 

Laboratories) celebrated 100 years of operation at its 

campus in Poplar Road, Parkville. CSL has           

manufactured pharmaceutical products such as       

vaccines (eg for smallpox, Spanish flu) and penicillin. 

Its history is inextricably linked to the story of       

Australian public health over the last century. 

To celebrate the history, CSL has installed eight    

signboards around its site. CSL has invited EHS  

members to visit to receive a presentation from the 

CSL archivist and a tour of the site to view the historic 

markers. 

This is a one off opportunity as the site is not open to 

the public. 

Date: Friday, March 10th 

Time:  10ñ12 am 

Numbers are limited 

Please email mpcahill@bigpond.com ASAP if you 

wish to attend. Please give name(s), phone. 

Any queries, ring Mary Cahill (9370 7296)   


